• SVSC HOSTS GOVERNOR'S MEETINGS

• CONTINUING EDUCATION LISTS FALL CLASSES

• CARDINAL RUN SCHEDULED
OCTOBER 8



For Saginaw Valley State College employees. Published by the Office of Information Services. Call 790-4054 with news items.

SEPTEMBER 27, 1983



PRESIDENT JACK M. RYDER WELCOMES GOVERNOR JAMES J. BLANCHARD TO THE PODIUM IN CARDINAL GYMNASIUM. BLANCHARD SPOKE TO YOUNG PEOPLE EMPLOYED AS MICHIGAN YOUTH CORPS WORKERS.

LATER THAT DAY, GOVERNOR BLANCHARD AND HIS DEPARTMENT HEADS MET WITH LOCAL LEADERS FROM THE PUBLIC AND PRIVATE SECTOR IN THE THEATRE FOR A LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE.

GOVERNOR BLANCHARD VISITS SVSC CAMPUS

Michigan Governor James J. Blanchard was on campus Friday for two events. In the morning he spoke to approximately 800 Michigan Youth Corps employees, supervisors and employer representatives who gathered in Cardinal Gymnasium for a graduation ceremony. He told the audience the Youth Corps program had been an outstanding success.

"Your work benefited not only you, but the people of Michigan," he said. Blanchard said the program disproved three myths — that "young people don't want to work, there's no work to be done, and even if there were, a government—run work program would be unsuccessful. Ours was the largest and most successful jobs program in the United States," Blanchard asserted.

The Youth Corps workers, between 18 and 21 years of age, received information packets containing materials for preparing resume's and conducting a job search. Included in the group were young people responsible for many improvements made to the SVSC grounds

and facilities this summer. Following the presentation, guests were treated to a picnic sponsored by local firms who had employed MYC workers for summer projects.

In the afternoon, the Governor was back, along with heads of state departments, for a leadership conference involving some 600 people representing a cross section of local business, industry, governmental and human service agencies. After a brief formal presentation, the Governor fielded audience questions, beginning with a response to the query, "Are you planning to close SVSC?"

Blanchard replied, "I would not have signed a capital outlay bill appropriating funds for construction of a new \$28.4 million instructional facility here if I had any intention of closing SVSC."

Later, the group divided into workshop sessions led by department heads. The day was capped off with a reception at Doan Center. The SVSC meeting was the first of a series to be conducted across the state.

CLASS NOTE BOOK

SVSC's fall selection of non-credit classes range in length from one evening to 11 weeks and are designed for enrichment or to develop skills of students who may not be working toward a college degree. Registration fees vary according to duration and content of each course, and employee discounts may apply.

A "Jazzercize" class is already in session, but new enrollments are welcome. Classes meet Tuesdays and Thursdays from 4:45 to 5:45 p.m. in lower Doan Center until December 1. Course fee is \$16 for eight classes or \$2.50 a session.

"Beginning Japanese Language & Culture" will meet every Monday, beginning September 26, in room 15 of the '68 building. Mrs. Yoko Mossner will acquaint students with the basics of Japanese language, customs and culture. Registration for the 10 week course is \$62.50.

Also beginning September 26 is a seven and a half-week class, "Introduction to Russian Language and Culture," taught by Dr. Dasha Nisula. Meeting in room 15C of the '68 building from 7:00 to 9:00 p.m. Mondays and Wednesdays, the class will expose English-speaking students to the Cyrillic alphabet and to the cultural heritage of the ruling nationality in the Soviet Union. The class fee is \$75.

"Comparative Folklore" will look at myths and tales from around the world and examine them for cultural and psychological truths. The seven and a half-week class meets on Mondays and Wednesdays beginning September 26 in room 15C of the '68 building from 2:00 to 4:00 p.m. Dr. Dasha Nisula instructs the course and the fee is \$75.

A basic word processing course will be held each Wednesday from 7:00-9:00 p.m. for six weeks at ComputerLand, 3545 Bay Road in Saginaw, beginning September 28. "Wordstar Beginning" uses one of the world's best selling word processing software packages for micro computers. No prior knowledge of word processing is necessary. The fee is \$30.

"Beginning Chinese Language & Culture" is a five-week course which will meet Mondays and Thursdays, starting September 29, and is taught by Louise Cheng. Class meetings are 6:00 to 9:00 p.m. in room 14 of the '68 building. It is an introduction to the Chinese spoken and written language as well as significant characteristics of the Chinese culture. Class fee is \$62.50.

"Investment for Women" will familiarize women with financial instruments such as stocks, bonds, CD's and tax planning. Susan England will teach the four week course which meets on Saturdays, beginning October 8, from 9:00 to 11:00 a.m. in Wickes hall room 234. Course fee is \$25.00

England will also teach "Investments for Singles," which will assist people in the development of an effective investment plan. Casa del Rey of Bay City is the site for this four week class which meets on Fridays from 7:00 to 9:00 p.m. starting October 28. Class fee is \$30.

"Patient Care Equipment Training" is designed to help the beginner caring for a patient in the home or anyone interested in understanding health care and equipment. The course covers care in monitoring of diabetic patients, incontinent patients, proper care and maintenance of equipment and information on pain control, ostomy pouches, skin care and odor control. The fiveweek class meets on Mondays and Wednesdays, beginning October 17, from 7:00 to 10:00 p.m. The course is limited to 25 people and the fee is \$75.

"Beginning Wine Tasting" meets each Wednesday starting October 19. The five-week course will meet from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. in room 15 of the '68 building and will sample wines from France, Germany, Italy, Spain and California. Dr. Tom Hearron teaches the class. The cost is \$65, which includes a \$40 materials fee.

A one-day "Study Skills Workshop" will be held on Saturday, October 29 from 8:00 a.m. 1:00 p.m. in 238 Wickes Hall. MaryAnne Lustgraaf will assist students in identifying problems areas of study and improving study patterns and habits. The course fee is \$15 and includes a complimentary ticket to the Cardinal Football game against Wayne State.

For registration or other information about any of these classes, call SVSC's continuing education office at ext. 4068.

BRIEFLY SPEAKING - EVENTS & INFORMATION

--"The Last Few Frames", an exhibit of photographic collage and montage by SVSC's publication designer Lindy Babcock, is on display at the campus Art Workshop Gallery through October 7. The designs in photography reflect different aspects and activities of the later years of life. Call fine arts office at ext. 4159 for gallery hours.

--Michigan Council for the Humanities has awarded a mini-grant to SVSC for a project titled, "The Saginaw River ... Reflections in Time." Under the direction of Rosella E. Collamer, the project will present a series of seven lectures focusing on the impact of the Saginaw River on the inhabitants of the Saginaw area. All programs will be held at the Ruben Daniels Lifelong Learning Center on Tuesday evenings at 7:30 p.m., continuing through October 25. Cooperating organizations assisting the Chrysallis Center with the presentations include The Saginaw News, WNEM-TV, Center for the Arts and Sciences of the Ruben Daniels Lifelong Learning Center, Saginaw County Historical Society and Museum, and the City of Saginaw School District. All lectures are open to the public free of charge. For more information, call ext. 4267.

--Parking cards for Lot C are now available for 1983/84 and must be purchased by October 1. The fee is \$20. To obtain a card, SVSC employees or students should bring a driver's license, vehicle registration and proof of insurance to register vehicles with Public Safety. Office hours are 8:00 a.m. through 4:30 p.m. Monday through Thursday, and Friday 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

--The Midwest Cooperative Education Association will hold its annual conference at the Hyatt Regency in Flint on October 12, 13 and 14. A one-day drive-in training workshop will also be conducted for supervisors and managers of cooperative education employees on Thursday, October 13 in conjunction with the conference. For more information about MCEA or the conference, call Gary Apsey, director of cooperative education, at ext. 4070.

--Michigan Women's Hall of Fame will hold an awards dinner honoring 17 Michigan women who have been named to the Michigan Women's Hall of Fame. Set for 6:00 p.m. October 20 at Fairlane Manor in Dearborn, the dinner is open to the public. Tickets are \$50, with proceeds benefiting the Michigan Women's Historical Center. The group is also seeking contributions of \$3 from interested individuals, and will list donor names on "Friends of Michigan Women" pages in a commemorative booklet to be distributed at the dinner. SVSC personnel involved in this project include Dr. Rosalie Troester, Dr. John Jezierski, Dr. Bernyce Smith, and Mrs. Rosella Collamer. For more information about the dinner or the Hall of Fame, call Chrysallis Center at ext. 4267.

--The SVSC music department and Bay Arts Council are sponsoring a concert of renaissance and medieval music on Sunday, October 2 at 3:00 p.m. at Trinity Episcopal Church in Bay City. The Renaissance Consort, a professional ensemble from New York, will perform on ancient instruments. Tickets are available at the door. For more information, call 893-0343.

--"Saginaw Steering Gear - First with the Future" is the title of a presentation by Blair Thompson, general manager of Saginaw Steering Gear. Sponsored by SVSC Honors Program, the lecture is open to the public without charge. It is scheduled at noon on October 7 in lower Doan Center. For more information call Sally Decker at ext. 4185.

--Information Services is seeking photos depicting events which occurred at SVSC before 1975. They would be copied for 20th Anniversary displays. Employees who have personal photos they would share are asked to call Dennis Ullrich at ext. 4086.

ACROSS CAMPUS

--Five applicants for the position of Coordinator of Residential Life will be on campus this week for interviews. Dean of Students Dr. Philip Beal invites interested faculty, staff and students to open sessions, scheduled each weekday from 10:30 to 11:15 a.m. in the faculty lounge. He asks that you come prepared with questions. Evaluation forms will be available at each meeting.

--Dr. Eric Nisula, associate professor of music, has been appointed to the executive board of the Michigan Choral Directors Association.

CARDINAL RUN STILL TAKING SPONSORS

People will be running for fun, funds, SVSC and community organizations when they participate in the Cardinal Run on Saturday, October 8 at 9:00 a.m.

The annual event features bands, local celebrities, food and hundreds of walkers, joggers and runners covering Morley Track to support Cardinal athletics and many local organizations. This year's goal is to make the run the largest fund raiser in the history of SVSC athletics.

"We're shooting for a great success," said Terry Niederstadt, 1983 run chairman and president of Second National Bank of Bay City. "Besides raising money, the run's a nice family affair," noted Niederstadt.

Those participating in the run secure sponsors to pay dollar amounts per lap completed in one hour on the Cardinal's 400-meter track or a one-mile cross country course. Non-profit organizations solicit sponsors and split the profits with SVSC.

WNEM-TV 5 personality Chuck Waters will be on hand for the second consecutive year to signal the start and serve as master of ceremonies. Events of the day include performances by the Bay City and District Highland Bagpipe Band and SVSC's Marching Cardinals.

Community leaders will also assist the SVSC effort. Many legislators from the surrounding area will jog their way around the track, including mayors from each of the tri-cities, and several state senators and representatives.

Approximately \$30,000 was collected from each of the first two runs. Monies from the first run were used to purchase a large capacity washer and dryer for the equipment room. A remodeling project for Cardinal gymnasium was made possible by last year's event. In addition, each athletic team participating earns a share of the profits to be used specifically for the team's operating budget. Athletic Director Robert Becker and his Coaches Corner organization are working with the SVSC athletes, setting a goal of \$400 for each Cardinal.

Pam Binder, coordinator of annual giving at SVSC and run coordinator, says that there is still time for interested groups and in-

dividuals to participate in the Cardinal Run. "The biggest advantage for an organization is the fact that we do the billing and handle the paperwork," Binder stated. "And of course the donations by sponsors are tax deductible."

For more information on the Cardinal Run, call Pam Binder at ext. 4165.

HIGH FIVE - SPORTS REPORT

SVSC's Fighting Cardinal football squad continued their turnaround with a victory over Indiana's Franklin College Saturday. The Cards intercepted nine passes from Franklin quarterback Tom Brennan for a school record. Another SVSC record was set for offensive rushing with the 326 yards tallied during the game. This Saturday the Cards travel to Hillsdale to take on the tough Chargers, ranked third in the nation in NAIA play.

SVSC raised its **tennis** record to 3-1 in the Great Lakes Intercollegiate Conference with a win over Oakland University last weekend. The Cardinals won nine matches in straight sets over the Pioneers.

SVSC's volleyball team evened its record at 2-2 last Thursday with a pair of wins over Siena Heights. On Saturday they posted a win over Olivet, but lost to Calvin.

SVSC EVENTWATCH

Sept. 27 ... Annual Health Fair

Thru Oct. 6 ... "The Last Few Frames"

Sept. 28 ... Homecoming Elections

Sept. 28 ... Women's Tennis

Sept. 28-29 ... Computer Expo

Sept. 30 ... Women's Volleyball

OCT. 1-8 ... HIGHER EDUCATION WEEK

Oct. 2 ... Renaissance Concert

Oct. 3 ... Campus Picnic and Concert

Oct. 3-4 ... Chrysallis Open House

Oct. 5 ... Clubs & Organizations Fair

Oct. 5 ... "Mr. Legs" Contest

Oct. 6-9 ... "Let's Have Lunch Sometime"

Oct. 6 ... Casino Night

Oct. 6 ... International Studies Films

See monthly calendar or call Information Services for times and details.

SAGINAM VALLED STATE COLLEGE OCTOBER CALENDAR OF EVENTS

OCTOBER 1983	CHEINAIR OF EASING
1-7	"The Last Few Frames"; Art Gallery. SVSC graphic designer Lindy Babcock's Master's project, looking at the later years of life. For gallery hours, call ext. 4159.
3	Campus picnic and concert featuring George Herritier; ll:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m., near fountain area (Doan mall if rain). Picnic food available at nominal charge. Call MaryAnne Lustgraaf at ext. 4260 for information.
3-4	Chrysallis Center Open House; 10:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. Monday, 10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Tuesday. For present and former students. For details, call Collette Mercier at ext. 4200.
5	Mr. Legs Contest; 9:00 a.m., lower Doan. Fund raiser for Children's Center. Call MaryAnne Lustgraaf for information at ext. 4260.
5	Clubs and Organizations Fair; 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m., Doan mall. For details, call MaryAnne Lustgraaf at ext. 4260.
6	Casino Night; 9:00 to 11:00 p.m., lower Doan. Open to campus community. Call MaryAnne Lustgraaf for details at ext. 4260.
6-9	"Let's Have Lunch Sometime"; play by Saginaw's Stu Gross, SVSC Theatre. 8:15 p.m., Oct. 6-8; 3:30 p.m., Oct. 9. Tickets \$7, Oct. 6 (includes reception); \$4 other shows. Call ext. 4110 for information.
7	Pep Rally; noon, near fountain. Call MaryAnne Lustgraaf for information at ext. 4260.
7	Cork & Cheese Party; 3:30 p.m., Wickes Hall Faculty Lounge. For SVSC alumni, part of homecoming activities. Call Jo Stanley for information at ext. 4050.
7	"My Dinner With Andre"; 7:45 p.m., Wickes lecture hall. 1981 U.S. film, presented by Valley Film Society. Admission by guest or full membership. For information, call ext. 4303.
8	Cardinal Run; 9:00 a.m., Morley Field. Run for fun and profits for your organization. Call Pam Binder for information at ext. 4165.
8	Filmmakers Workshop; 1:00 to 5:00 p.m., Wickes lecture hall. Sponsored by Valley Film Society. Open to the public, free admission. Call Dr. David Barker for information at ext. 4303.

\$4 general admission, \$2 students. Call ext. 4114 for information.

Homecoming Football; SVSC vs. Michigan Tech, 1:30 p.m., Cardinal Stadium.

8	Alumni Post-Game After Glow; Rausch house (psychology laboratory, green house directly north of football field). For alumni and invited guests. Call Jo Stanley for information at ext. 4050.
8	Homecoming Dance; 7:00 p.m. to 2:00 p.m., Doan cafeteria. Music by "Backtalk." Open to campus community and alumni only. Free admission. Call MaryAnne Lustgraaf at ext. 4260 for details.
9	"Brunch with the Bunch"; 11:00 a.m. to 1:30 p.m., Doan cafeteria. Roast beef au jus plus 20 other items. Adults, \$4.75; seniors, \$3.75; children 5-10 yrs., \$2.75; kids under 4, free. Call John Curry at ext. 4253 for details.
10	Employer Recognition Day; 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m., room 12 '68 building. Open to the public. Call Gary Apsey at ext. 4070 for information.
11	"America the Poisoned"; 8:00 p.m., SVSC Theatre. Author Lewis Regenstein discusses his book & toxic waste hazards. \$2 adults, \$1 for students and senior citizens. Call MaryAnne Lustgraaf at ext. 4260 for details.
12	"Chemicals in the Environment: Their Risks & Benefits"; 6:30 p.m., SVSC Theatre. Dr. Fred Tschirley of MSU will comment on his and Lewis Regenstein's views. Free admission. Call ext. 4260 for details.
14	"Lunch with Luther"; noon, lower Doan Center. Local ALC minister Rev. Lyle Kelman portrays reformer Martin Luther. Free admission.
18	Helen Hudson Concert; 11:30 a.m., Doan mall. Performance by national singer/song writer. Free admission.
20	"The Bishop & the Bomb"; noon to 1:00 p.m., lower Doan. Saginaw Bishop Kenneth Untener leads lecture and questions on American Bishops' pastoral letter on nuclear war. Call Trish Novicke at ext. 4423 for information.
21	"Bed and Board"; 7:45 p.m., Wickes lecture hall. 1970 French feature presented by Valley Film Society. Admission by guest or full membership. For information, call ext. 4303.
27	High School Communication & Theatre Day; 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., across campus. Workshops and theatre crafts for high schoolers and instructors. For details, call Dr. William Gourd at ext. 4360.
28-30	"Shadow Box"; SVSC Theatre. Fall play looking at three terminally ill people. 8:00 p.m., Oct. 28 & 29; 2:00 p.m., Oct. 30. General admission, \$3. Call ext. 4110 for more information.
29	Football; SVSC vs. Wayne State University, 1:30 p.m., Cardinal Field. \$4 general admission, \$2 students. Call ext. 4114 for information.
31	Post-Production Discussion Session; 2:00 to 4:00 p.m., lower Doan. Public invited to discuss all aspects of "Shadow Box" production. Call Dr. William Gourd at ext. 4306 for details.